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TERMINATION OF THE FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT REGARDING THE
64MW ROOFTOP SOLAR POWER PLANTS

Reference is made to the circular of United Photovoltaics Group Limited (the “Company’) dated 10
May 2013 (the “Circular”). Defined terms and expressions used herein shall have the same meanings
as those in the Circular unless otherwise stated.

As disclosed in the Circular, China Solar Power Group Limited (B K5 HE T J14EH A FRAF])
(formerly known as China Merchants New Energy Holdings Limited (¥ P8 fig U #2  A7 B A )
(“CSPG”), a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, and GCL-Poly Investment Limited (f&F]1#}3%
WEAHRAF]) (“GCL-Poly Investment) had entered into a cooperative framework agreement dated
18 June 2012 (as supplemented by a supplemental agreement dated 19 July 2012) (the “Framework
Agreement”), pursuant to which, subject to certain terms and conditions, CSPG would acquire the
entire equity interest of project companies owning certain rooftop solar power plants which are projects
eligible for Golden Sun Program from GCL-Poly Investment, and CSPG shall pay GCL-Poly
Investment certain amount of early stage development fees which were determined with reference to the
total capacity of approximately 64MW as contemplated under the Framework Agreement. As at the date
hereof, CSPG has paid an aggregate amount of HK$23,311,060 to GCL-Poly Investment as the early
development fees (the “Early Development Fees”) under the Framework Agreement.

The purpose of this announcement is to keep the shareholders and potential investors of the Company
informed of the latest business development of the Group.

On 22 September 2014, CSPG and GCL-Poly Investment entered into a deed of settlement (the “Deed
of Settlement”), pursuant to which, inter alia, the full amount of HK$23,311,060 of the Early
Development Fees shall be refunded by GCL-Poly Investment to CSPG on or before 22 September
2014 and the Framework Agreement shall be terminated. On 22 September 2014, GCL-Poly Investment
refunded the Early Development Fees to CSPG in full, thereby the Deed of Settlement became effective
on the same day. Pursuant to the Deed of Settlement, both parties have agreed that upon the receipt of



the payment in full of the Early Development Fees by CSPG, all obligations and liabilities of the
parties under the Framework Agreement shall be released, waived, and discharged, and neither party
shall have any claim or demand against the other party in relation to the Framework Agreement.
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